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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Electrical Examiners

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, June 4, 2008

PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
July 2, 2008
MEMBERS PRESENT
James Anderson, Public Member
Robert Sharp, Professional Member 

Ronald Marks, Professional Member
Dess Stokes, Public Member

Joseph Sparco, Sr., Professional Member

ALSO PRESENT

Frank Grabowski
Raymond Vincent

ABSENT

Jacob Good, Professional Member, President

Donald Collins, Public Member, Secretary

Richard Strouse, Professional Member, Vice President
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL

Christopher Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General
Judy Letterman, Administrative Specialist II
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Marks called the meeting to order at 9:28 a.m.

REVIEW OF MINUTES

A motion was made by Mr. Marks, seconded by Mr. Sharp to approve the May 7, 2008 meeting minutes as amended. The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Discussion of Maryland License Requirements
Mr. Spizzirri informed the Board that he had not received a response from the Director of the Maryland Electrical Board addressing our additional concerns on their license procedures. The Board discussed the information provided by Mr. Spizzirri on their license and exam process.
A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. Anderson that based on the security of their exam, the State of Maryland is not substantially similar to Delaware which will requires reciprocity applicant to provide proof of 5 years of experience after licensure. The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Sparco to approve the application of William Whitely and Jason Leshaem.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Propose to Deny Application
A motion was made by Mr. Sharp, seconded by Mr. Anderson to propose to deny the application of Anthony Skomorucha, Robert Twilley, and William Day, Jr. due to lack of information as requested by the Board. The motion was unanimously carried.
Rules and Regulation Hearing
The hearing was called to order at 9:40 a.m.
Mr. Spizzirri stated that the proposed change for Rules 1,2, 3, 5, 6  are minimal, substantive for Rule 7 which mandates audit letters for late renewals and Rule 15 which clarifies the term “salary”.  Mr. Spizzirri entered as evidence of notice of the hearing, Exhibit 1, notification in the New Journal, Exhibit 2, notification in the Delaware State News and stated that notification was printed in the May 1 Issue of the Register of Regulations. There were no written or public comments received.
The Board went off the record to deliberate.
The Board went back on the record.

A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Stokes to accept the proposed draft as written. The motion was unanimously carried
The order was signed by members present.
Request for Temporary Permit Extension
Mr. Crossan’s temporary permit, issued due to the loss of the license holder, will expire on June 13, 2008. Due to the cancellation of the May 3, 2008 exam which has been rescheduled for June 21, 2008, he has requested an extension.
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Sharp to approve his request and grant him a 30 day extension. The motion was unanimously carried.

The temporary license will expire on July 13, 2008.
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Reciprocity Applications
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson seconded by Mr. Stokes to approve the applications of Robert Skelding and Robert Casaletto and approve contingent the application of John Kleppinger pending verification of 5 years of experience after licensure. The motion was unanimously carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Stokes to table the application of David Sloskey pending proof of current insurance and verification of 5 years of experience after licensure, Larry Nichols pending current insurance and verification of 5 years of experience after licensure, Christopher Miller, pending proof of social security number missing from his application and verification of 5 years of experience after licensure and James Horton pending proof of insurance and verification of a current license.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Examination Applications

A motion was made by Mr. Sharp seconded by Mr. Anderson to approve the applications of Daniel Nedwick and Douglas Belush. The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Continuing Education
The following continuing education courses were reviewed by the Board:

Electric League of Maryland
NEC 2008 Change Review, March and May 2008, 10 hours
Lewellyn Technology
Electrical Safe Work Practices, 5 hours
BlueVolt

2008 Significant Changes to the NEC, 10 hours

Sma-Americia

Sunny Boy Technical Training, denied 

Technical Educational Services
Significant Changes to 2008 NEC, Jan. Mar. April 2008, 10 hours
A motion was made by Mr. Anderson, seconded by Mr. Sparco to approve/deny the continuing education as stated. The motion was unanimously carried.
Complaints to Assign/Close
Mr. Marks agreed with the Investigator to close complaints 01-01-08, 01-03-08, 01-04-08 and informed the Board that he will be generate a complaint base on the information of Complaint # 01-04-08. 

Executive Session
The Board went into executive session at 10:45.
The Board closed Executive Session closed at 10:50.
OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD

The Board was informed that some certificates submitted with license renewals did not include the Board’s approval number as requested on the course approval form. The Board agreed that certificates without the Board approval number will not be accepted for post audit renewal.
Mr. Marks would like to see the implementation of section 1419 (3) by notifying all engineers of this requirement.  Mr. Spizzirri, Council for the Board of Engineers, will contact the Board on how to obtain a list of engineers. 

The Board received a letter from New Castle County questioning the terms “survey” and “visual only inspection” in regards to Certificate of Occupancy.  Mr. Grabowski informed the board of situations where an inspection was requested by a home inspection company and since the walls are enclosed, the inspector could only give a survey/safety inspection however New Castle County wanted a final inspection sticker. The Board recommends that NCC attend the next meeting to provide the Board with additional information.
Mr. Grawboski gave an update on the class action lawsuit concerning CSST.  The strategic planning committee will review the information at the next mtg.

Raymond Vincent presented the board with information concerning public safety and asked the board to respond to the issue. Because the situation did not pertain to an electrician but to a facility and was a life safety issue. The Board recommended that he contact the Office of the Fire Marshall. Mr. Grabowski informed him that he would present the information to the Office of the Fire Marshall on his behalf. 

PUBLIC COMMENT

.no public comment
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
Mr. Stokes will not be attending the next meeting.

The next scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 2, 2008 in Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Bldg. 861 Silver Lake Blvd. Dover DE.
ADJOURNMENT
A motion was made by Mr. Sharp seconded by Mr. Anderson to adjourn.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting was adjourned 10:50 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Letterman 

Administrative Specialist III
